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Vance Atkins, LHG 

Department of Ecology 

Northwest Regional Office 

15700 Dayton Ave N 

Shoreline, WA 98133 

Subject: 

Former Chevron Bulk Plant No. 100-1327 

Monthly Progress Report – September 2023 

 

 

Dear Mr. Atkins: 

On behalf of Chevron Environmental Management Company (Chevron) and King County, 

Arcadis US, Inc. (Arcadis) is submitting this September 2023 Monthly Progress Report 

(MPR) for the former Chevron Bulk Plant No. 100-1327 (the Site) located at Facilities 

North / King County (Metro), Seattle, Washington. Activities at the site are being 

conducted under a Consent Decree (No. 99-2-08621-1SEA) between Chevron, Metro, 

and the Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology). 

During the month of October 2023, the following project activities were completed: 

• Finalized the First Half 2023 Groundwater Monitoring Report. 

• Began to prepare for the Second Half 2023 Groundwater Monitoring Event 

Activities to be completed in November 2023 include the following:  

• Submit the First Half 2023 Groundwater Monitoring Report. 

• Conduct the Second Half 2023 Groundwater Monitoring Event on November 28. 

 

If you have any questions or comments, please contact me at 206.853.7428 or by email 

at Samuel.Miles@arcadis.com. 

 

Sincerely, 

Arcadis U.S., Inc.  

 

 

 

 

Samuel Miles 

Project Manager 

Arcadis U.S., Inc. 

3109 W Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. 

Blvd, Suite 350  

Tampa, FL 33607 

Tel 503 220 8201 

www.arcadis.com 
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Date: 

November 13, 2023  

Contact: 

Samuel Miles 

Phone: 

206.853.7428 

Email: 

Samuel.Miles@ 

arcadis.com 
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